It was the first meeting in 2018. The weather was cold, so the turn-out was very light (12 members). Sheriff Marxer was collecting fines & Happy \$. Taroun from U of M Circle K was at the meeting and brought a guest. Also in attendance was Richard Bazzi, who will be next week's speaker. President Adrienne was back at the helm, after spending the holidays in chilly Florida. V.P. Renea, Lt. Gov. Linda, Richard Nettlow, Walt Mueller, Skip Armstrong and Pat Richardson were all in attendance.

In keeping with tradition, Al Holmes got up first and gave a Happy Dollar for getting "hot sauce" in his Christmas stocking. Frank Purrington fined Al for leaving the bottle of hot sauce unattended. Larry Jackson and VP Renea also ponied up Happy Dollars.

Al Holmes told me that we raised \$8,741.21 for Salvation Army last month, but could not provide any details regarding one of our members being expelled from Fairlane Mall during the bell ringing.

There was no speaker, but President Adrienne brought up Taroun to update us on the Circle K fundraising dinner scheduled for February 1st. It will be at Byblos Center in East Dearborn, \$30.00 student, \$40.00 individual, & \$50.00 at the door. I'm sure more info to follow. Ray Scordoria is trying to get Taroun & Circle K on a episode of Kiwanitalk, to get the word out. There was also Meeting Schedule handed out.

going back to the Antarctic P.N. Guin

January 10-Kof C-Speaker Richard Bazzi January 17-Kof C January 24-KofC Committee Meetings January 31-Board Meeting/Youth Meeting February 7-HEMLOCK CABIN Cookout